
 

 

Margie Mohler, Chair 
Councilmember, Town of Yountville 
 

Vacant 
Councilmember, City of American Canyon 
 

Scott Sedgley, Alternate Commissioner 
Councilmember, City of Napa 
 
 
 

Diane Dillon, Vice Chair 
County of Napa Supervisor, 3rd District 

 

Brad Wagenknecht, Commissioner 
County of Napa Supervisor, 1st District 

 

Ryan Gregory, Alternate Commissioner 
County of Napa Supervisor, 2nd District 

 

Vacant 
Representative of the General Public 

 

Eve Kahn, Alternate Commissioner  
Representative of the General Public 

 

Brendon Freeman 
Executive Officer 

 

Local Agency Formation Commission of Napa County  
Subdivision of the State of California  
 
 
We Manage Local Government Boundaries, Evaluate Municipal Services, and Protect Agriculture  

 

 
1030 Seminary Street, Suite B 

Napa, California  94559 
Phone: (707) 259-8645 
www.napa.lafco.ca.gov 

 
 

 
 

Agenda Item 8e (Action) 
 
 
 
TO:    Local Agency Formation Commission 
 
PREPARED BY: Brendon Freeman, Executive Officer 
 
MEETING DATE: December 7, 2020 
 
SUBJECT: Consideration of Legal Services Contract 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
The recommended action is for the Commission to provide direction to the Executive 
Officer with respect to contracted legal services. 
 
BACKGROUND AND SUMMARY 
 
The Commission will consider its options related to contracted legal services prior to the 
end of the contract term on June 30, 2021. 
 
Prior to entering into its current contract, the Commission received legal services from 
County Counsel under a memorandum of understanding with the County of Napa. In 2015, 
at the request of several local agencies, the Commission elected to hire outside legal counsel.  
 
On March 16, 2015, the Commission entered into a private contract for professional legal 
services with Miller & Owen. The contract was later re-assigned to Renne Sloan Holtzman 
Sakai LLP, which was later renamed to Sloan Sakai Yeung & Wong LLP (“Sloan Sakai”).  
 
DeeAnne Gillick with Sloan Sakai serves as the Commission’s primary Legal Counsel. Staff 
is satisfied with the services provided by Sloan Sakai to date. 
 
The original term of the contract was three years ending June 30, 2019. The Commission 
subsequently amended the contract to extend the term for two additional years to June 30, 
2021. The contract with all amendments and current rates is included as Attachment One. 
 
Staff requests formal direction from the Commission in advance of the contract term ending.  
 
 
ATTACHMENT 
 
1) Amended and Restated Legal Services Contract with Sloan Sakai 
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